
Information Item 
 

Date: May 12, 2025 

To: Mayor, Mayor Pro Tempore, and Members of the City Council 

From: 
Sharon Wojda, Assistant City Manager 

William L. Mayo, Fire Chief 

Subject: 

Annual Report on the Fire Department’s Behavioral Evaluation and Response (BEAR) Team 
 

Strategic Focus Area: Safe and Secure Community  

Strategic Objective: No 

Strategic Plan Action Item: No 

Key Work Item: No 

 

The BEAR Team is reaching a two-year anniversary on May 15, 2025. The Behavioral 

Evaluation and Response (BEAR) Team Director, Kristin Ryan will present an annual report 

providing the call data, community outreach efforts and service delivery for the past two years. 

 

 

 

 

 


